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THE MARTIN COUNTY

 BOARD OF COMMISSIONERS 

REGULAR MEETING

August 25, 2020
MINUTES

The Martin County Commissioners convened in regular session Tuesday, August 25, 2020 in the Commissioners’ Room at the Courthouse located at 129 Main Street, Shoals, Indiana.  Commissioners present were President, Paul R. George and Commissioners Kevin Boyd and Aaron Summers.    Also attending was Deputy Auditor, Teresa Wininger; Attorney David Lett; Leo Padgett, Highway Superintendent; Terri Alcorn, Highway Clerk; Tim Hunt, HWC; John Church and Jim Williams, Martin County Solid Waste.  Remote attendance:  Bobbie Abel, Auditor; Courtney Hughett, Martin County Journal; Kathy Collins, Director Community Corrections; Dena Held, Purdue 4-H Educator; Andy Ringwald, EMA; Monte Wolf, EMA; Lori Carrico, Treasurer and Tiffany Whaley, Martin County Ambulance.
President George called the meeting to order with the Pledge to the Flag at 5:30 pm. 
The minutes from the regular meeting of August 11, 2020 were approved with a motion made by Commissioner Summers,  seconded by Commissioner Boyd.   All in favor, motion passed.
The Claims and Allowances were approved including the Spartan invoice from the last meeting,  with the motion by Commissioner Boyd, seconded by Commissioner Summers.  All in favor, the motion passed.  

The Commissioners approved the use of the roller from the Highway Department for the tractor pull at the Martin County 4-H Fairgrounds.  

A motion was made by Commissioner Summers and seconded by Commissioner Boyd to approve a FMLA request for a county employee.  All in favor, motion passed. 

Leo Padgett, Highway Superintendent, submitted the two week work schedule.  An update was given to the Commissioners on current repairs and work completed.  The contract to provide oil to the City of Mitchell was discussed.  Superintendent Padgett to provide Attorney Lett with contact information so that the previous contract with Bedford could be reviewed.  Rip rap has been added on East and West River Road due to heavy rains at a cost of approximately $23,000 for materials  only.  Superintendent Padgett to work with Andy Ringwald, EMA, to see if any of the cost will be reimbursable but it is unlikely at this time.  The side mounted arm mower was utilized on the tractor and cut back was accomplished on approximately one half of Panhandle Road.  There will be a teleconference on September 2nd concerning Bridge #58.  The Highway Department assisted the Recycling Center with a project today.  To date we have received 3 applications for the open position at the Highway Department.  Commissioner George requested that Ryan Thomas be allowed to stay over an hour each week for cleaning.  Highway staff have been cleaning work vehicles and equipment as needed.  
John Church ask for the status of a request he previously made for chip and seal on Divine Road.  The Commissioners stated they did not have the funds at this time but will keep his request on the list at the Highway Department.  

Tim Hunt, HWC, presented a worksheet on the 4 million dollars of improvements that have been made for Martin County in the last 5 years with the assistance of Community Crossings funds.  Roadwork has been completed on 48 out of a total of 360 miles of county roads and 8 bridges have been repaired.  

On current bridge projects, bridge #68  quote was below estimated cost and once approvals are received we will need to discuss costs related to right of ways.  Work on bridges #45, #69 and #66 should start around the first of October.  

Kathy Collins, Director of Martin County Community Corrections, ask about dates for public hearings and the next Martin County Council Meeting.  Auditor Abel responded that a date of public hearings had not yet been finalized.  The Martin County Council Meeting is set for September 14, 2020.  
Director Collins advised that the previously advertised “A Transparent Look  Into the Martin County Judicial System” for Thursday evening will be rescheduled due to concerns regarding increased positive COVID-19  cases in our County.  
Attorney Dave Lett is reviewing the Hazard Mitigation Plan and will have it available for the next Commissioners Meeting.  

Dena Held, Purdue 4-H Educator, stated they are finishing up from the virtual local and state fair this year and starting to plan for new enrollment in October for next year.  

Auditor Abel reported that the new Martin County Personnel Handbooks will be picked up from the printer tomorrow and should be distributed by this Friday or next Monday.  Abel also reported that we have received reimbursement so far on 4 of the 5 invoices we related to the CARES Act Fund. 

Commissioner Boyd made a motion to approve a Memorandum of Understanding between the Martin County Health Department and the Martin County Highway Department, Commissioner Summers made the second.  All in favor, motion passed.  This Memorandum would provide the Health Department with assistance in the event of a disaster.  

Attorney Lett informed the Commissioners that at the last Council Meeting an Inn Keepers Tax was approved.  A Visitors Commission will now need to be appointed.  There is a minimum of 5 members (has to be an odd number) for the Commission including one member on the InnKeepers.  Commissioner Boyd made a motion to have 5 members, with the Commissioners appointing two members and the Town of Shoals, City of Loogootee and Martin County Council each appointing one member.  Commissioner Summers made the second, all were in favor, motion passed.    
Important Dates:
Safety Meeting, Wednesday, September 9, 2020
Courthouse closed Monday, September 7, 2020 for Labor Day
Commissioner Meeting, Tuesday, September 8, 2020 at 5:30 PM

With no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 6:13 pm with a motion made by Commissioner Boyd and seconded by Commissioner Summers.  All were in favor and the motion passed.   The next Commissioner meeting will be held Tuesday, September 8, 2020 at 5:30pm.  Attendance in person and/or by zoom meeting can be scheduled with the Auditor’s Office.
________________________________


Paul R. George
_________________________________  

Aaron C. Summers






_______________________________


Kevin R. Boyd




ATTEST:  ____________________________________

    Bobbie Abel, Martin County Auditor

Martin


County








